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Background 
I applied for the Affordable Learning Implementation Grant targeting three courses that I regularly 
teach: ENLT 122: Introduction to Drama, THTR 211: Theatre Histories I, and THTR 212: Theatre 
Histories II. As with many literature survey courses, which focus on a broad swath of time (in my 
case from the ancient Greeks to present day), these courses had previously been taught with (and 
around) anthologies of world drama. Since coming to the University back in 2009, I’ve used four 
different anthologies—The Bedford Introduction to Drama and The Norton Anthology of Drama Volumes I 
and II, as well as The Norton Anthology of Drama Shorter Edition. These anthologies have each been 
updated once over the past fifteen years, so in total, I’ve taught with eight different anthologies. 
While such anthologies are useful for those scope and the breadth of knowledge and content that 
they provide, they come with a hefty price tag. The Bedford lists for $125. Each version of the 
Norton retails for nearly $100.  
 
Choosing an anthology also means choosing my course content. Because of that price tag, I was 
reluctant to ask students to buy anything outside of the anthology even though playscripts are 
generally among the most affordable pieces of literature one can buy with acting editions retailing 
for only around $8. So, in these courses, the anthologies (and their price tag) essentially determined 
the content of my courses as I would have to build my teaching practice around content that was 
collected by the editors. The way that I used to justify my reliance on these anthologies was to say to 
my students that I would always use content from the anthologies in my classes, essentially offering 
them the opportunity to purchase a textbook for more than one course. 
 
Need for Change 
The need to change my course materials has been made obvious since the COVID-19 pandemic as 
more students have moved to virtual learning and as I have grown my virtual course offerings, 
especially ENLT 122: Introduction to Drama, which I have taught four sections of over the last two 





I found that these materials were easy to use, and I did not encounter any issues while using them. 
I think that having all the materials online made it easier to engage with the class.  

 


